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REQUEST FOR REVISION of 

WIPO STANDARDS relating to Trademarks

1.
The two important aims of WIPO standards are, firstly, to give criteria to industrial property offices (IPOs) wishing to improve the exchange of documents relating to intellectual property (IP) and, secondly, to give guidance to each IPO wishing to start new activities or improve its practices.

2.
In view of this, the standards offer good guidance for patent documents.  In respect to trademarks, however, all of the standards need improvement, particularly in respect to more detailed guidance, as is the case with standards for patent documents.
3.
The following should be examined for trademarks: 

Establishment of Standards for Trademarks 

(a)
Recommendation concerning the minimum data elements required to uniquely identify a trademark document (as in ST.1 for patents);


(b)
Recommendation for the numbering of published trademark documents (as in ST.6 for patents);

(c)
Recommendations for published trademark documents (as in ST.10 for patents);


(d)
Recommendation on the minimum of indexes to be inserted in trademark gazettes or published in association with trademark gazettes (as in ST.11 for patents);


(e)
Recommendations for the preparation of name indexes to trademark documents (as in ST.20 for patents);

(f)
Recommendation for the presentation of trademark applications typed in optical character recognition (OCR) format (as in ST.22 for patents);

(g)
Guidelines for issuing corrections, alterations and supplements relating to trademark information (as in ST.50 for patents).

Revision of Existing Standards for Trademarks 


(a)
Recommended standard code for the identification of different kinds of patent documents (ST.16);


(b)
Recommendation for the coding of headings of announcements made in official gazettes (ST.17);

(c)
Recommendation for the publication of indexes issued yearly/

half‑yearly/quarterly by industrial property offices (ST.19);

(d)
Recommendations for the preparation of name indexes to patent documents (ST.20);

(e)
Recommendation for the electronic data processing standards (as in ST.30, ST.31, ST.32, ST.33, ST.35 and ST.40 for patents).

The attached document divides the WIPO standards into patents and trademarks, and suggests ways for improving trademark documents. 

4.
At the seventh SCIT Plenary meeting held in June 2002, KIPO suggested improving the WIPO standards relating to trademarks.  KIPO hopes our request for the revision will be dealt with at the second SDWG to be held in December 2002.  KIPO would like to suggest a new SCIT task for dealing with the revision, and KIPO also wishes to take a leading role in that task.
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